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MRSCNA MINUTES

October 7 & 8, 2006

· David H. opened with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer

· Wes read 12 Traditions.

· Shayne  read 12 Concepts

REPORTS:

Secretary’s Report- Kay M. read the July 2006 minutes. A motion to accept minutes was made by Shayne, seconded by Candie,  and accepted by consensus of the committee.  

· Later, Rick S.  pointed out that an resource was missing. His report states that, 

· “More than half the conference time was spent in discussion groups, including the 4 fellowship wide topics for the conference cycle just ended. See appendix 3 for the topics for the next 2 years.”

· That resource labeled 2006 – 2008 Issue Discussion Topics is appended to this quarter’s minutes as Appendix 2

Treasurer's Report – see appendix-1

RD Report -


Not much going on right now.  Our new World Board has met and gone through their orientation sessions.  Work continues on the Basic Text project; a draft copy of personal stories has been released.

At the RSC we mostly discussed travel plans for Rick W and my self. We have a Zonal Forum in January, and MARLCNA in February.  It was decided that we need to attend these events, and we were requested to formulate a budget for travel expenses for this year.  We will submit that in January.

Your servant,

Cooper

RDA Report- 

OLD BUSINESS:

Item 1.

	Motion 03-07/06:  from Convention Subcommittee

	To discontinue the indigent packages starting with the spring convention.  This is to be placed on the flyers.   

	Intent: -

	Result: 2 for; 5 against;  motion failed


Item 2.

By consensus, the region will nominate Cooper B. as Co-Facilitator for WSC 2008. 

Item 3.

Barb W. was elected Treasurer II. 
AREA REPORTS:

GTO-
Hello family,  Things are going well in the GTO area.  We have experienced a lot of change recently in our meeting availability in this area.  Although we do have fewer meetings, a lot of us feel that we have more structured meetings.  We have learned that quantity doesn’t always equal quality.  We currently have three H&I commitments, two of which we are in the process of minimizing to only twice per month, instead of once per week.  Our H&I subcommittee feels we need to look in other directions, to fulfill more H&I needs in our area.  

Our PI subcommittee is currently getting ready to do a flyer day in October.  We have decided to make up our own flyers with an area meeting schedule printed on the flyer, along with the regional hotline number.  We also have created our own area meeting schedule, for the distribution within the area meetings.  This was decided upon, basically because lately, as I mentioned before, we have been experiencing a lot of change.  We are also having an upcoming Halloween Dance/H&I workshop and I do have flyers.  It will be on October 14, 2006.

Vote to discontinue indigent packages in motion 3.  The GTO area plans to help addicts in our area who are indigent get help with finances to attend the convention.

Truly Grateful to Serve,

Dave C. GTO area ASR

SCURANA

ASR position vacant.

MANA-   

Greetings.  Our groups are doing well with attendance ranging from 8 to 10 people a meeting.  The Lewisburg Group is excited to donate $100 this quarter.  One of our members contacted a person trying to start a new meeting near by and lent support.  More will be revealed.  There is some talk of some H&I and PL workshop, but no set plans yet.  

MANA is happy to report an H&I meeting on September 20 after a year and a half absence due to Anthony Correctional Center staffing problems.  Their meeting had around 12 to show and hope to fill the rest of the available sets.  

MANA met with FANA to discuss a joint ASC meeting to help carry representation. We hope to hear from them soon.  Our 15th Annual MANA Campout went great with good weather and a good turn out.  We had 3 speaker meetings and a pot luck dinner on Saturday.  

MANA will be doing a PI presentation for a local organization, CASA of the 11th judicial.  We have requested help from surrounding areas.

Thank you

Candie

NANA- NEVER ALONE NEVER AGAIN 

Hey fellow Mountees, Let’s see what is happening in NANA land.  We are still doing a little H&I.  Most of our efforts have been in PI right now.  We had a chance to take some lit. and a Basic Text into a local school.  That seemed to work out well so we are contacting all the high schools in our area to see if they too would be willing to accept a packet of lit. and a Basic Text for their library.

Looks like we are moving forward on placing a large ad in the local newspaper.  It will just be something simple like “need help with a drug problem,? call 1-800-ect.”


We continue to look at a way to be more efficient in our ASC with the few members we have.  Our Area inventory went well and we came up with quite a few ideas.  One is doing away with sub-committees and moving to a project driven forum.  the not meeting in months that Region meets is working well except activities, but we have a few interim meetings to take care of that.

We also have had a bunch of celebrations this quarter.  Too many for this ol addict to remember, but Bert wanted me to tell you that he made it another year.

Lastly we have a $400 donation and we ask for $40.00 worth of meeting schedules this quarter.

Our new policy says this will be my last RSC as the NANA ASR.  It’s been fun this time and maybe I’ll do it again in another ten years.  But no fear, I’m not going anywhere.  Someone has to make the coffee.

                                                                                 
AFASCNA

Participation of groups in our area is currently thriving and active.  Our Service Committee is having a good turn out.  We are looking forward to the responsibility of adding toe Pager this coming quarter to our program

AFASCNA will be having a Phone Line Workshop on 10/14/06 at St. Luke’s Lutheran Church, 401 Scammel St. Marietta, Ohio.

The Phoenix Recovery will be holding their 5th annual Halloween/speaker and dance on 10/28/06 at St. Luke’s Lutheran church in Marietta, Ohio (see flyer).

In loving service,

Chip D.

NCWVASCNA-

Greetings from the NCWVASCNA.  We continue in recovery and carrying the message.  We have celebrated 20,10,8,4 and 2 years. Also 1 year and all the others in the last 3 months. These are the ones I remember and I am sure there are some that I missed some. Most of our meetings are doing well. We have a new meeting to add. It is in Clarksburg at the First United Methodist, 2nd floor, 117 N. Second St.. The format is O/D/NS/WA.










Our H&I meetings are going strong with the number at 4 and maybe another in the works. As always more help is needed. We have a  men’s meetings and a women’s meetings on every other Tuesday at Pruntytown. 1 meeting at Morgantown FCC every Tuesday and 1 at Fairmont GH on every Thursday.  








PI has done a mailing to medical and others who deal with addiction. These include meeting lists, a couple of Ips and a cover letter. Expect to hear about more PI work in the future.




Our Literature committee is gearing to go over the revised Basic Text. We will report on this later.












Our activities  committee is making plans for next years picnic and  some sooner functions. Some ideas being tossed around are ice skating, skiing, bowling and a chili cook off. We will take any other suggestions and ask one of us about the one that rejected.







With love and service, Jerry A. and Chris S.

FANA- 

Greetings from the FANA area.  Although we have not had representation at Region in a while, we are still alive and kicking.  We lost several trusted servants, but are slowly refilling those positions.  Due to a miscommunication about the date of our last Area meeting, we did not have a quorum to vote on the ASR position, so I am sitting in as acting ASR until we can get a quorum for a vote.

We have a total of 7 home groups including our newest member.  The Summerlee Road to Recovery in Oak Hill.  We recently had an H&I/Phone line workshop with good attendance and are going into the Southern Regional Jail.

Although we’ve been struggling a lot lately, things are getting better and we have hope for better representation at Region in the future.  MANA has agreed to help us with representation. They will attend our Area meetings just before region.

We have a $50 donation to Region.

Thanks,

Jeff

METRO VALLEY-

Greetings from Metro – All is well, even with the occasional relapse, all positions are filled.  We are still carrying 3 H&I meetings in to 2 facilities.  Regional Jail Men and Women and Charleston Work Release (co-ed)  We recently conducted an H&I workshop in an effort to increase willingness, which as always is our main obstacle.  PI also had a workshop for Phone line.  The list of attendees is attached.  We have planned a flyer day and some Service Learning workshops.

Activities subcommittee is planning the Annual New Years Eve Party and would like to invite all to attend.  We are on a mission to find new ways to have fun at our activities.  One suggestion was to play Bingo instead of an auction.  This was implemented at the spaghetti dinner and fun was had by all.

We have no needs from RSC at this time – other than to request an extra 200 schedules.

Grateful to be a part of

Metro ASR
SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
Hospitals and Institutions – Chip D. 

I spoke to Randy Mann at the Southern Correctional Facility; he seemed real positive about how things were going.  They currently have 10 Basic Texts, which we sent them in August.  He would like to have 40 more, so they can have 25 for men and 25 for women.

He would appreciate any IP literature that we could donate.

Francis and Mike are happy with the meetings.  They are holding them every other week.  We should try to get more volunteers down there so they don’t get burned out.  

Meeting proposed to be held with Randy Mann which would consist of 2 men and 2 women members and H&I Chair.  The purpose of the meeting would consist of going over the H&I policy and what regional jail policies are.  One concern that was stated is that at NA H&I meetings, members wouldn’t be left at the meeting alone with inmates.  It wasn’t just about safety, but NA members are not to be used as staff.

NOTE: the meeting with Randy Mann is scheduled for November 10, 2006 @ 1:30 at the Western Regional Jail in Beckley.

Public Information  - 
Area Highlights:

1. Foothills Area recently took the opportunity to take some literature in to a local high school.  It went well so they will be contacting other high schools about putting some IPs and a Basic Text into school libraries, and possibly community libraries

2. Metro has new members looking for ways to make a difference.  They are considering or have started to have an hour of open discussion before area service for newcomers to ask questions about service.

3. FANA & MANA have been invited to give a presentation to the local chapter of CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates).Members of the organization advocate for the child in court and investigate what would be best for the child

4. North Central is having a mass mailing this week to professionals of meeting lists and Ips with a cover letter.

The region has ordered 2500 meeting lists for $280 which comes to 11.2 cents each

The committee will ask the regional treasurer to look into getting a debit card for out bank account so that we can pay for our website expenses ourselves, instead of a member to do it using his own credit card.

There was a long discussion about ordering meeting lists which finally burned itself out.

Also NANA introduced a motion which had been forwarded from MRSCNA.  The motion was to indicate on the meeting list which meetings were the standard one hour and which were 90 minutes or an other length.  The committee passed this motion by consensus  The next meeting list would have some sign to indicate which meetings were other than an hour.

Respectfully submitted

Rick S. 
Phone line Subcommittee – Candie M., Chair  

All is well.  The Answering Service reports that they have received around 20 calls a day with 1 or 2 calls a week paged out.  They have reported that things are going good for them and they have no complaints.  The new #s will be added to the phone list and mailed out with the minutes.

Phone line chair has agreed to contact the Answering Service and find out what their computer program is and how is the best way to update meeting information with them.  If any area has any changes with meetings, please contact the phone line chair to change the information at the Answering Service and Website. 

If any area needs phone line workshop material please contact the phone line chair

The pagers are being passed.  NANA has passed the pager to GTO. MANA has passed the pager to FANA. N. Central has the pager and AFASCNA is ok with them keeping the pager.  ACURA has the pager and METRO is ok with them keeping the pager. 

Thank you to all the Areas for your cooperation and service work.

Happy to Serve,

Candie B.

Convention Subcommittee – Patty G., Chair

We opened with the reading of the 12 Traditions and the 12 Concepts.

We had 19 members present.

The Spring Convention date is May 11,12,13,2007

The NA WAY has been contacted to add our Convention to its events page.

We moved into picking topics for the “Topic Meetings” for the Fall Convention:

1. The Traditions

2. The Concepts

3. Steps 1-3,4-6,7-9,10-12

4. Dealing with Grief in Recovery

5. Loving life on life’s terms

6. Recovery in our golden years

7. Trust the process

8. Carrying the message and not the mess

9. Daily Reprieve

10. Welcome Home

11. Building Strong Home groups

12. Reaching out to the Newcomer

13. Trusting our Trusted Servants

14. Who’s missing from our meetings and why?

15. Staying clean no matter what.

We moved on to picking local speakers for the Spring 2007 Conv. – Christa A. is our speaker and Vernard is our Alt.

We discussed the need for a computer to be used at the Convention to burn CDs of the speakers.  Allen L. is willing to borrow the equipment, except the computer and burner, from Andy who recorded them last year, and be responsible for them while at the Convention.  We will need to buy CDs.  Shayne is willing to look into the price of equipment to record and burn CDs.  This equipment would be bought thru the RSC.

We discussed the merchandise and have a problem getting calls back from our Merchandise Chair, Trevor.  The Chair and Vice Chair have made repeated calls and have not heard from him as of today.  Bert J. reported that he had called him and does want us to go ahead and order the merchandise from Glenn’s in Huntington.  There was lengthy discussion about the need for the Merchandise Chair to be at the Committee meeting and some discussion moved toward replacing.  It was decided to try and contact him again and ask if he is still willing to serve and if not the Chair and Vice Chair would make a decision about this ASAP.  We thought that Rob was the Merchandise Vice Chair and had not heard from him either and after the meeting he was contacted and he said he was not voted in that Shayne was voted in so that’s where we stand today.  So, if all this doesn’t work out with Trevor, Shayne will take over as Merchandise Chair.  

We chose the art work for the spring 2007 convention.

We discussed the size of the design on the fall 2006 shirts. A Motion: To print the reduced size design on the upper left chest area.  Passed.

The prices for the Fall merchandise will be as follows:

· t-shirts $10

· long sl. Ts $12

· sweats $15

· mugs $5

· pictures $12

· hats $12

We discussed purchasing hooded sweat shirts. A Motion: To purchase 20 hooded sweats with pockets and 31 regular sweats.  Passed.  We decided to not price the hooded sweats for more than $20 or more than $5 over cost.   We will be paying the DJ, Jack in cash this year instead of a couple of rooms packages. This was requested by him and we decided to allocate $275 for his services.

We had discussion on the flyer and program and will be doing a non-folded format this time and Shayne and Allen are working on those items.

We moved onto the indigent package issue.  The ASRs voted earlier in the proceedings and the motion from the Committee to do away with the funding failed.  We discussed different avenues in which to address this and a Motion: To do away with the $500 indigent funding A donation can will be placed on the Registration table and announced in the meetings about its function.  The funds collected from this can will be used for indigent funding at the next convention.  The Motion was tabled back to the next Committee meeting in January, not to the RSC.  It was brought up that the ASRs might want to discuss this at their ASCs since they would be voting in the next Committee meeting.  It was also brought up that the ASRs are sitting as members in this Committee and not as ASRs and don’t need to have a conscience from their Area’s .  Food for thought!  We will be voting on this in January, wherever you get your conscience is up to you.

After that lengthy discussion, a Motion: To use the $500 indigent package money to pay for up to 2 nights, room only, no food.  Passed.

Love,

Patty G.

Literature Subcommittee- (inactive)

Finance Subcommittee-  
Finance met with 16 members present.  Money motions were discussed. There were no new money motions.

Motion passed to invest $1500 into interest bearing CD.  Passed.

Barbara W. has been nominated Treasurer II, requiring Regional approval

It was suggested to do break down on PL expenses, RD expenses, etc.  I will do this starting with July 1. (not past year.)  Rick B said he would break down past year from Treasurer’s reports.

It was suggested to send $700 to world.

In loving service,

Bert J.

P&A Subcommittee Report

NEW BUSINESS

	Motion 01-10/06:  from NANA

	to include the time a meeting ends on our meeting schedules. The format to read 60 mins or 90 mins meeting

	Intent:  to provide more information to addicts so they can get rides or be allowed to attend meetings and carry the message

	Result: referred to PI Subcommittee and passed in PI 


	Motion 02-10/06:  from Finance Subcommittee

	to invest $1500 of our prudent reserve into interest bearing CD for 1 year

	Intent:  be prudent with our money

	Result:  carried by consensus


	Motion 03-10/06:  from P&A Subcommittee

	 to add the following to Section IV (Voting Procedure) Subsection C (Business Procedure), paragraph 2: “RDs and RD alts” to make it read: “Subcommittee Chairpersons and vice-chairpersons, RD and RD alts may make motions pertaining to their offices” * only.  These motions must be seconded by an ASR or an ASR alt.

*subcommittees

	Intent: -  to allow all offices to make motions pertaining to their duties.

	Result:   passed by consensus


	Motion 04-10/06:  from Metro Area

	$700 to NAWS

	Intent:   fund flow

	Result: carried by consensus


ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· MANA PI presentation in Lewisburg, October 11, at 10:00 AM.  

Help needed; please contact Cooper B. at 667-0507.

· NANA Keep What You Have By Thanksgiving It Away 
 November 18 at 6 PM

· AFASCNA 5th Annual Halloween Extravaganza Oct 28th
St. Luke’s Lutheran Church, Scammel and 4th Street, Marietta, OH
7pm 8:30pm Fellowship  9pm Speaker.  Dance to follow Speaker

· Metro  December 31st  New Years Eve Dance
Fliers will be out soon

· GTO Halloween Party – October 14th
4:00 H&I workshop’  5pm – 7pm Chile cookoff & auction
7 – 8pm speaker meeting
Dance and Karaoke 

· January MRSCNA: 

· Saturday January 6, 2006 

· Open with prayer Noon

· Reports and Subcommittees until 3:00

· Convention Subcommittee 3:00- 5:00

· Dinner 5:00 – 6:0-

· Public Information- Subcommittee 6:00 – 7:00

· Other subcommittees if time permits

· Sunday, January 7, 2006

· Open with prayer 9:00 am

· last Subcommittees
· Regional Service Committee

· Close around Noon.
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